
 
 
 

Medway Council 
Meeting of Licensing and Safety Committee 

Wednesday, 30 June 2010  
6.00pm to 6.35pm 

Record of the meeting 
Present: Councillors: Andrews (Vice-Chairman), Burt, 

Mrs Diane Chambers (Chairman), Etheridge, Harriott, Haydock, 
Hicks, Stephen Kearney and Shaw 
 

In Attendance: Angela Drum, Head of Legal 
Peter Holland, Committee Co-ordinator 
Mandy Francis, Senior Licensing Officer 
Alison Poulson, Business Development and Licensing Manager 
Tony Saroy, Lawyer Civil and Criminal Litigation 

 
1 Record of meetings 

 
The records of the meetings held on 2 March 2010 and the Joint Meeting of all 
Committees held on 19 May 2010, were agreed and signed by the Chairman as 
correct. 
 

2 Apologies for absence 
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Kenneth Bamber and 
Kemp.  
 

3 Declarations of interest 
 
Tony Saroy,  lawyer civil and criminal litigation, declared a personal and 
prejudicial interest in Agenda item 5 as he has a relative who is a taxi driver 
and left the room during the deliberation on this item. 
 

(A) Objections to Variation of Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Licence 
Fees 
 
Discussion:  
 
The Business Development and Licensing Manager introduced a report that 
asked the Licensing and Safety Committee to consider objections received by 
the Council to the proposed variation to the table of Hackney Carriage and 
Private Hire Vehicle Licence Fees. 
 
Members whilst accepting that there was a need to increase such fees noted 
that in future they would like more detailed figures in respect of the breakdown 
of the actual costs involved in this process. 
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Decision: 
 
The Committee considered the objection to the proposed variation to the 
Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Vehicle Licence fees and decided not to 
amend the variation of fees. 
 

4 Sex Establishments and Sexual and Sexual Entertainment Venues 
 
Discussion: 
 
The Business Development and Licensing Manager presented a report that 
advised Members of the changes to the Local Government (Miscellaneous 
Provisions) Act 1982 introduced by the Policing and Crime Act 2009 in respect 
of Sexual Entertainment Venues and to recommend a way forward. 
 
Members were advised of the three available options available that were set 
out in the report. 
 
Decision: 
  
The Committee resolved that it was minded to recommend to Council adoption 
of the provisions but decided to defer actual referral until after a draft policy on 
operation of the licensing of sexual entertainment venues has been produced 
by officers and has been consulted upon. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Chairman 
 
Date: 
 
 
Peter Holland, Committee Co-ordinator 
 
Telephone:  01634 332011 
Email:  democratic.services@medway.gov.uk 
 

 
 


